
Public Ways Safety Committee 

Minutes 

Bolton, Massachusetts 

June 9, 2021 

Members present:  Mary Ciummo, Steve McKeown, and Holly Lauer 

 

The meeting was held online via Zoom and called to order at 7:06 p.m.   

Committee reviewed and approve minutes of May 12, 2021. 

 

Meeting with Town Planner The Town Planner, Valerie Oorthuys, will join us at the 

June 23rd meeting at an earlier hour (6:00 PM) since Planning Board meets on the 

same evening.  

Follow-up to Traffic concerns on Woobly Road and Horse signs request There has 

not been further communication from the citizen that has made the Woobly Road traffic 

complaint.  

Mary passed on the committee’s horse sign recommendations to Randy Helgin taking 

into account MUTCD’s guidance on signage. It was also suggested that the interested 

party could pursue a Shared Spaces Grant to help improve the trails so that horse 

owners would not be required to move onto roadways because of safety issues on the 

trails. 

Grant discussion led to discussion of recent ongoing sidewalk projects in the town of 

Stow. Steve has agreed to looking into how those projects are being funded.  

Master Plan update – Steering committee will be presenting to the community at a 

future date.  

FY 22 budget There are no proposed changes to the budget. Committee will forward 

the list of roads that require line painting and will look into the line painting schedule. 

Summer meeting schedule – Committee has decided to meet once a month during 

the summer months continuing with zoom meetings. 

Minutes submitted by Holly Lauer 

 

 


